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Head Teacher Update

Hello, 

I am once again proud to present The City of Leicester College’s latest newsletter. While
I see all of the great work taking place every day, I am still always amazed when I see
everything pulled together in one place. I think it is amazing how much our community
achieves above and beyond the fantastic academic work that leads to great results
every year. In this edition of our newsletter you will see the results of the young poetry
competition winners, the History trip to Lincoln, our STEAM workshops, information
about our focus on disability as part of our work on protected characteristics and
community cohesion and much, much more. The children and adults that make up our
community all have a huge number of demands on their time and that so many find time
to give back to the TCOLC community shows what a wonderful school we have. I often
say it, but it remains true that to achieve such a great community requires buy in from
everyone and I thank you all for your contributions. 

As we pass the halfway point of the academic year, many of our students are turning
their attention to the next phase of their lives. Year 9 are starting to pick their courses
for Year 10 while Year 11 are applying for Year 12 courses and beginning the final
preparation for their exams. Year 13 are also preparing for exams, while making
applications to University, employment or other training. This is a term where students
have their character tested and it is always wonderful to see them grow as they face
these tests with confidence. It is for this reason that we focus so much on developing
character from the moment our students arrive. Children will not always get it right as
they learn and mature, but we want to ensure that our students are prepared for life long
success when they leave us. 

I hope that this newsletter gives you an insight into some of the many ways that we go
about supporting our students to develop as well rounded young adults while we also
help them achieve the best possible grades. Until the next edition, I wish you all the best
and extend my thanks once again for all of the support you continue to give all of us.

Kind Regards, 

Mr Vernon 



Planned Trips  

(January - March)

9 January
21 January
21 Januray
7 February

14 February
25 February

25 March

Y11 GCSE History to Lincoln Castle/Cathedral, Lincoln
Y8, 9 & 10 BeScience Conference, TCOLC
Y10 English Careers Event, Moat Community College, Leicester
All Years Poetry By Heart, TCOLC
Y7 National Space Centre, Leicester
Y12 Religious Studies Conference, Leicester Grammar School
Y12 & 13 Hamlet at the RSC, Strafford-upon-Avon

Digital

Library

Students can access a huge range of books on our digital
library free of charge.  Go to https://tcolclibrary.eplatform.co

or download the eplatform app,  search for The City of
Leicester College on ‘Find Your Library’, and then sign in with
your student’s school username and the password Library1.

Click, borrow and read your loaned book!  
You can borrow up to 2 books at a time for 14 days.  They are

automatically returned so you do not need to worry about
forgetting them!

15 January
20 January

January - April
21 January
23 January
27 January
31 January

February
5 February
7 February

17-23 February
24-28 February

March
5 March
8 March

14 March
31 March

TCOLC Numeracy Day 2
Martin Luther King Day
TCOLC Civil Rights Season
Y8, 9 & 10 BeScience Conference
PTFA Meeting from Sustrans
World Holocaust Memorial Day
World Hijab Day at TCOLC
LGBT+ History Month
DofE Expedition Parents’ Information Evening
Poetry By Heart Information Session
School Closed for Half Term
International Mother Tongue Week
TCOLC STEAM Month
Ramadan Iftar Event for One Nepal 
International Women’s Day
Pi Day
School Closed (Monday only)

TCOLC Calendar  

(January - March)

https://tcolclibrary.eplatform.co/


Help the PTFA raise money whilst you do your shopping! 
We are now registered with easyfundraising to help raise funds whilst we shop.

This doesn’t cost the shopper money, but gives the school's PTFA a small
percentage. 

We also have a JustGiving page.
Both pages can be found by clicking on the links below.

If you would like more information about our PTFA or if you are interested
in helping on our committee, please get in touch with Mrs Hurdley-Lees,

Chair of the committee, at hhurdley-lees@tcolc.aspirelp.uk 

Thank you for your continued support.

Friends of TCOLC (PTFA)

 
Making the shift to a healthier,

more enjoyable school journey.

Our next Parental Information
Workshop is on Thursday 23rd

January at 5:30pm.  The workshop
will be run by Sustrans to support

your child to get active on their
commute to and from school.  

Book your place via ParentPay.

Breakfast Service
TCOLC runs a Breakfast Service, Monday - Friday, for all students. 

Free bagels, plus other breakfast items can be purchased.

The main entrance doors open at 8:00am. Once students come in for
breakfast they are not permitted to leave the building.

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/harriet-hurdley-lees-1
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/thecityofleicestercollege
mailto:hhurdley-lees@tcolc.aspirelp.uk
https://app.parentpay.com/public/client/security/v2/#/login


Punctuality is a crucial life skill that extends beyond the school environment. By
consistently arriving on time for school, students develop the character and habits
that will benefit them in their future endeavours, such as college, work, and social
engagements. 

All students will be expected to in school, ready to learn in their designed
areas at 8:30am promptly. 
The Community Gate, Main Entrance and Post 16 Entrance will open at
8:20am providing students with ample time to get to their designated area
ready for 8:30am.

Entrance and  Line Up Area
Year 7 Community Gate Purple Hub
Year 8  Main Entrance Green Hub
Year 9 Community Gate Blue Hub
Year 10 Main Entrance Amphitheatre
Year 11 Post 16 Entrance Outside Tutor Room 

Students who arrive to their area after 8.30am will be marked late and will be
issued with a break time detention.
There is no longer an allocated 5-minute grace period between 8:30am-
8:35am for students to arrive at their designated area. 

Student Punctuality

Penalty Notices - Fines for School

Absence

y

Please be aware that parents may be issued with a Penalty Notice if their child has
unauthorised absence from school. Parents also face prosecution in the

Magistrates' Court; a fine of up to £2,500 or a community penalty could be
imposed together with a Parenting Order. A criminal record will then exist for the

parent. 
You can download the Penalty Notice Code of Conduct, and the council’s

Enforcement Policy which are available on the LCC website.

https://www.leicester.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/school-and-colleges/attendance-behaviour-and-welfare/attendance-and-truancy/


tcolc news

TCOLC  Oracy Day
The first TCOLC Oracy Day of the year took place in

early November giving students the opportunity to
showcase their oracy skills! Students were challenged to
focus on the clarity of their speech, active listening  and

ambitious vocabulary.

In mid-November, TCOLC celebrated Inter Faith Week. Each
year Inter Faith Week begins on Remembrance Sunday, and
runs until the following Sunday. During the week, the
Religious Studies department welcomed two local schools
and 12 local community leaders into the school for an
afternoon of Q&A for students to better understand the
tapestry of faiths within our community.

TCOLC students perform on stage at the Curve Theatre

TCOLC marked National Anti-Bullying Week with an
Odd Socks Day. A day designed to be fun! It was an

opportunity to encourage staff and students to express
themselves and celebrate their individuality and what

makes us all unique.  It was also a day to help raise
awareness of bullying.

Odd Socks Day for Anti-Bullying Week

In November, a group of TCOLC drama students
performed at the Curve Theatre for the Shakespeare
Schools Festival. They had already taken part in a
workshop in school before a final performance on
Thursday 14th November in front of a packed theatre
audience.

Inter Faith Week

Athletic Success
Our Year 7 & 8 indoor Athletics teams performed brilliantly at a local schools’
meeting. They showed great character and determination throughout. The
highlights being our Year 7 girls’ and Year 8 boys’ teams finishing 2nd, our Year
7 boys’ team finishing 3rd and the Year 8 girls’ team finishing 4th. 



On Monday 16th December, 180 Y7 and Y8 students
headed to the Mountsorrel Community Theatre to

watch a Christmas pantomime performance of Beauty
and the Beast.  Oh yes they did!

At the beginning of December, Y12 and Y13 Computer
Science students visited the ‘Home of the first computer’ at

Bletchley Park and witnessed how the BOMBE machine,
designed by Alan Turing, helped end WW2 and save thousand

of lives.

Bletchley Park Visit 

Christmas Pantomine Trip

After a long election campaign, 1180 votes cast,
TCOLC elected Daren (11 ZUT) as its College
Captain 2024-25!

One of Daren’s first responsibilities was to lead
younger members of the student council, and
deliver Christmas cards with festive wishes to the
residents of a care home for the elderly in Evington.
The residents were delighted to receive the cards.

College Captain 24-25 Elections

Opening of Our Sensory Room
12th of December saw the opening of our sensory
room by the Lord and Lady Mayor of Leicester - a
dedicated space available to our students who
might need a calm, quiet space to fully enjoy their
day at school. 
The Lord and Lady Mayor were incredibly
impressed by the maturity and sense of community
among our SEND Ambassadors.
The sensory room would not have been feasible
without Ben, an ex-student who won the Lord
Lieutenant's Award back in April, who has left a
legacy at TCOLC. 



The One Nepal non-uniform day at the end of term raised
£729.18. These funds instantly helped the children at the
orphanage in Nepal to buy unforms, books and resources for
their learning.

Non-Uniform Fundraising for the One Nepal Charity

KS3 students took part in ‘The Beautiful Truth’ poetry
competition. The competition was to empower and

inspire students, create a passion for poetry and help
them discover the freedom of creative expression.

There were some amazing entries and out of the
students who took part, 157 students poetry has been

chosen to be published. Fantastic work!

Poetry Competition

On Wednesday 18th December, approximately 100
students had the opportunity to participate in a
STEAM workshop run by Wonderstruck! The students
were challenged, in teams, to design and build their
own fan-powered cars. The final part of the challenge
was a race…who would be the winners?

Wonderstruck STEAM Workshop

During the last week of the Autumn Term, 270 Y9, Y10
and Y11 students headed for festive fun at the

Swadlincote Snowsports Centre for a day of sno-tubing
and tobogganing adrenaline fuelled excitement.

Sno-tubing and Tobogganing Adventures 

Uniform

All students in years 7-11 are required to wear College uniform.

For more information on the college uniform, visit the Uniform tab on our website.

https://www.cityleicester.co.uk/home/parents-and-students/uniform/




                  catering

For more information on Innovates menus visit the School Meals tab on the TCOLC
website.

Free school meals will also work in the same way. If you think that your child may be
eligible for free school meals, you can use this checker:

Free School Meal Checker Link

The City Herald

The City Herald is our students very own newspaper and Podcast.  It is an
opportunity for them to raise their voices, share their concerns and engage with

our community. 

A reminder that we are a NUT-FREE school. We have students who have severe nut
allergies. If your child brings snacks or a packed lunch from home, we please ask you

to check they are completely nut-free. 

Nut-Free School

https://www.cityleicester.co.uk/home/parents-and-students/school-meals/
http://www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/cityleicester


Important Links 

Parents’ Evening Bookings
Appointments can be made via the booking system - School Cloud Link.

Parent Pay System
We are a cashless school and therefore all payments must be made via ParentPay -
Parent Pay Link.

Extra-Curriculum Timetable
Whether a student has a particular skill or interest, or wants to develop new skills,
there is a wealth of opportunities waiting to be explored - Extra-Curriculum
Timetable Link.

Absence Information
To report an absence to the school, parents should contact the school by 8:30am
on 0116 2413984 (option 1).  Please remember to state your child’s full name, tutor
group and reason for absence.  If they are unwell, please can you give a brief
description of the symptoms.

For our students to gain the greatest benefit from their education it is vital that they
attend regularly and your child should be at school, on time, every day the school is
open unless the reason for the absence is unavoidable - Attendance Link.

The hive

The Hive is a one stop information Hub for students that includes a wealth
of resources, advice and support around a range of topics, including mental
health and wellbeing, sex and relationships, online safety and bullying.

The Hive has been created for TCOLC students and is there for them to
access through their school Teams account. Whether it is some advice they
need around healthy eating or how to cope with exam stress, The Hive will
have the answer for them.

They can also email The Hive, if they would like to speak to one of the team
about a specific problem they are having at: hive@tcolc.aspirelp.uk.

The Hive works in association with the following Signposting organisations: 

https://tcolc.schoolcloud.co.uk/
https://app.parentpay.com/public/client/security/v2/#/login
https://www.cityleicester.co.uk/home/curriculum/extra-curricular-activities/
https://www.cityleicester.co.uk/home/curriculum/extra-curricular-activities/
https://www.cityleicester.co.uk/home/curriculum/extra-curricular-activities/
https://www.cityleicester.co.uk/home/parents-and-students/attendance/
https://www.facebook.com/cityleicester
https://twitter.com/TCOLC_News
https://www.instagram.com/tcolcollege?igsh=OThqdGljeHpkaGkw
https://www.linkedin.com/school/the-city-of-leicester-college/mycompany/?viewAsMember=true
mailto:hive@tcolc.aspirelp.uk

